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STAFF REPORT 

      ACTION REQUIRED    

Realignment of Permit Parking Area "8C" to exclude 
1220-1230 Dundas Street East  

Date:  
May 26, 2014 

To: Toronto and East York Community Council 

From: Manager, Right of Way Management, Toronto and East York District 

Wards: Ward 30 – Toronto-Danforth  

Reference 
Number: Te2014022te.row 

  

SUMMARY 

 

Transportation Services is requesting authority from City Council to amend the boundary 
of Permit Parking Area 8C.  

Transportation Services has assessed the realignment of Permit Parking Area 8C to 
exclude the property located at 1220 - 1230 Dundas Street East as requested by Toronto 
and East York Community Council on May 13, 2014.  We are recommending approval of 
the realignment as it will not impact negatively on the Permit Parking Area.  

RECOMMENDATIONS 

 

Transportation Services recommends that:   

1. City Council authorize the amendment to Schedule B of the City of Toronto 
Municipal Code, Chapter 925, Permit Parking, to incorporate a revised map of 
permit parking area "8C", as attached in Appendix "A" of the report (May 26, 
2014) from the Manager, Right of Way Management, Transportation Services,  
Toronto and East York District.     
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FINANCIAL IMPACT 
There is no financial impact associated with this report.  

ISSUE BACKGROUND 
Toronto and East York Community Council at its meeting of May 13, 2014 in 
considering the final report for the zoning amendment – 1220 – 1230 Dundas Street East, 
item TE32.11 requested Transportation Services to examine and report back to Toronto 
and East York Community Council on June 17, 2014 regarding the realignment of 
parking area 8C and the exclusion of the subject site 1220 – 1230 Dundas Street East 
from the Permit Parking area.   

COMMENTS 
Permit Parking area 8C is bounded by Dundas Street East, the CN Railway and Coxwell 
Avenue. Area 8C has 1,966 on-street parking spaces. To date, 1,607 permits have been 
issued. This area does not have a history of being waitlisted, meaning the demand for 
overnight on-street parking permits has never exceeded the supply of parking spaces.  
There is TTC service on Dundas Street East. The Councillor and residents neighbouring 
1220 - 1230 Dundas Street East support this action as a means of ensuring that this new 
development does not negatively impact the Permit Parking supply to the existing 
neighbourhood.    

Transportation Services has no objection to the exclusion of 1220-1230 Dundas Street 
East from permit parking area "8C".   

CONTACT 
Vince Loffredi, Supervisor, Permit Parking, Right of Way Management 
Telephone: (416) 338-5890, Fax: (416) 392-1911, E-mail: vloffred@toronto.ca   

SIGNATURE       

_______________________________ 
Andre Filippetti 
Manager, Right of Way Management  

ATTACHMENTS  

Appendix "A"-Area Map 
P:\2014\ClusterB\Toronto and East York\te2014022te.row-mc   


